
Hello B-H Bears!

What is the best thing about a new school year? It is a new beginning, with new opportunities and we

never know what kind of amazing things will happen! We have all been working hard to get everything

ready to meet you on September 2, for this new year of possibilities.🐻

Stop By and Welcome:
New Teaching Staff/New Assignments - And More New Staff:
Abby Nelson --- Elementary Special Education Brittney Asfeld- Paraeducator

Anna Hanson --- Business/Computer/Finance Jessie Richter - Paraeducator

Brittney Hauer --- Elementary Special Education Jessica Nelson - Social Worker

Kimberly Peck --- Kindergarten

Craig Vogl --- Band and Elementary Music

Jade Gerlach --- Choir and Elementary Music

Caitlin Moore --- Language Arts/Long Term Substitute

A Few Reminders:
Student K-6 must be out of the Building by 4pm -

Exception -

1. An activity that begins @ or before 4:30 pm (JO/camps/girls scouts/targeted services etc) and is

supervised by an adult

Please do not drop your child(ren) off before 7:40 am
1. There is no supervision available for the students prior to that time.

Playground during football games -
1. Students are asked NOT to play football near fans or the Varsity FB field, to avoid injuries and

distractions from those that would like to watch the game

2. Students on the playground must be supervised by a parent/ or other responsible adult, the

school will not provide supervision in the playground area.

What’s New:
Chromebook Change -

1. Chromebooks will not be handed out to students 7-12 and no fee will be charged this year for

chromebooks use. Chromebooks will be available in classrooms as needed or requested by teachers.

Check out the new policy page to get all the information.

Electronics -

2. Students in grades 7-10 will be required to place all cell phones, personal computers and other personal

electronics in a locked phone case container. If a student comes late/leaves early/leaves for an activity etc

they will be able to collect their electronics from the office. Juniors and Seniors will be required to leave all

of their electronics in their lockers OR they can use the locked cases. They may only check them during

passing time and during lunch. Please look for more details on the new policy page.

HS Hourly Schedule

3. Passing time has increased to 5 min and lunch is a few minutes longer also. Students can use this time to

use the restroom, fill up water bottles etc so hallway passes are not needed during instructional time.

Thank you to everyone for your support of our staff and students. My goal for myself and the entire staff will

always be to create a school environment that is fun and safe, but equally important - a place where we are

preparing all of our community children for the “real” world and the rest of their lives.

Please stop by the office, call or email anytime, if you have questions or concerns that we can address.

karla.weishalla@isd786.org 218 924-2500

Karla Weishalla - K-12 Principal

mailto:karla.weishalla@isd786.org

